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                                    A  VISIT  TO  THE  NEW  BRIGHTON  MUSEUM
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Tucked away in a back street behind the New Brighton Mall is a little gem of a building.  Once upon a time, before it united with another congregation, this former church building was known as St Enochs, the oldest building in New Brighton.  

The New Brighton Museum began with a group of enthusiastic supporters in 2002 in a room above the old Woolworths and in 2005 moved to St Enoch's,  leasing the building.  
(Our U3A member, Margaret Coghill was one of the founders). But when the church came up for sale, the large group of volunteers decided to put in a big effort to raise funds for the purchase of a permanent home for their growing collection.  The final challenge was of $175,000 was large, but in time it all became possible, with grants and donations.  

Now this Museum is a real delight.  It houses a wide variety of material related to local families, events and organisations.  When schools or groups cease to exist, they often forward their historical material to the museum.  The volunteer staff work hard to house was adds value to the collection, to display what people are interested in and to share community information.  
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But it's not just about the “stuff”, the bits and pieces, the books, registers, certificates, medals, records, etc. that make this museum so valuable.  It's the stories that go along with so much of this material.

We listened avidly to our guide Quinton, who delighted in telling us many tales of the locals. We heard about the speedway boys, who drove wildly along the beach front in days before their names became internationally famous – Ronnie Moore, Ivan Mauger, Barry Briggs and others.  We heard about the boasting days – Which beachside is better – New Brighton or Sumner?  When New Brighton built a clock tower, Sumner built one too.  

With a cup of tea in hand, and a home baked cheese scone, we sat and listened to these stories. Then it was time to view a short film of Christchurch in the 1950s.  Many of the well known landmarks remain.  A bonus film of the inner city in the 1900s had us rather surprised as we saw no signs of traffic or pedestrian control.  People jumped off trams that were still moving, they darted in front of moving cars, they rode bicycles speedily around corners without giving way to anyone. It looked like utter chaos!  One lone white gloved traffic officer dealt with his patch, by standing in the middle of it all, waving his hands importantly, hoping for some kind of control.

The large group of volunteers that run this special museum, do an excellent job.  We were made to feel so welcome, our questions were answered and there was much to learn and explore. 

In May our visit will be to Knox Presbyterian church in the city.
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